Follow up: Odessa Public School

Contact of a Positive COVID-19 Case in your Student's School – no risk

March 29, 2021

A Contact of a Positive Case of COVID-19 was identified in your student's school and testing has confirmed there is no further risk to the school.

Dear Families,

This letter is a follow up to the contact you were notified about on Saturday, March 27, 2021. The purpose of this letter is to inform you that testing has confirmed your student's school is **not at risk** because of this exposure.

Students who ride Bus #158 and their household members, must continue to isolate and follow the direction of KFL&A Public Health.

All other students and staff of Odessa Public School may return to school on Tuesday, March 30, 2021.

What should you do?

- Continue to monitor for symptoms of COVID-19 and screen your student daily as most cases of COVID-19 are acquired in the home setting.
- If anyone in your household has, or develops symptoms of COVID-19, they must self-isolate and should book an appointment at an assessment centre for testing as soon as possible. It is required that all household members isolate until the person with symptoms receives a negative COVID-19 test result or an alternative diagnosis from a health care professional.
- If you have been contacted directly by KFL&A Public Health, please continue to follow the directions provided.

Thank you for your patience as we investigate cases to minimize risk to the school community.

Sincerely,

KFL&A Public Health

